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April 27, 2022

In the Matter of the Community Solar Energy Program
Docket No. Q022030153

To Whom It May Concern,

On behalf of the Jewish Community Center of Middlesex County, | am writing to support the
Community Solar Energy Program and its transition to a permanent Program. This program has
made accessible the benefits of solar energy to many of our constituents who otherwise would
continue to be underserved.

The benefits my organization and our community members have received from community solar
are at risk if the BPU does not implement the following as part of the Permanent Program:

418 The BPU should continue to award community solar projects through a competitive
scoring process. My organization has seen an extraordinary level of support (financial and
otherwise) from solar companies as a direct result of those companies’ competing for my
organization’s partnership in order to score points on their project applications. And my
organization’s constituents have been direct beneficiaries of discounts and other perks from solar
companies wanting to win over customers. Changing to a first-come-first-served project-selection
process would eliminate these substantial benefits of the competitive process.

2. The BPU should award more community solar projects. Community solar projects provide
real, tangible benefits to my organization and my organization’s constituents, many of whom
cannot benefit from traditional residential solar (e.g., because they do not own their homes and/or
live in buildings without suitable rooftops). Community solar is the best —and, in many cases, only —
way for my community members to get the savings and other benefits of green energy. We need
more community solar.

3. The BPU should reduce barriers to low-income and moderate-income (LMI) subscribers.
Households that have “low income” or “moderate income” should be able to qualify as LMI
customers for community solar without needing to jump through invasive hoops (e.g., proving that
they are on food stamps). If someone swears in writing that he or she qualifies as having low
income or moderate income, that should be enough. Asking for more deters residents from
wanting to sign up for the community solar program.
4. On a final note, | would strongly urge the BPU to adopt the program with the inclusion of
consolidated billing for our communities, which would make acceptance and understanding of the
program and its processes greater. Consolidated billing is a clearer method, particularly for those
currently underserved.
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Thank you for considering these comments. We look forward to continuing to promote clean energy
equity in our community.

Chief Executive Officer
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